        Description of item being escalated 
        Eschelon is escalating Qwest’s retirement of RPD. 
        
        History of item 

Eschelon believes that Qwest has an obligation to provide CLECs access to its internal processes so CLECs can determine if Qwest’s processes are at parity with Qwest Retail. At least Qwest has an obligation to provide the same information it has internally in the PCATs which Qwest has not done. 
        Reason for Escalation 

        Eschelon has provided several examples of information Eschelon needed to do business with Qwest that Eschelon could only find in Qwest RPD. This is information CLECs have a right to and need to conduct business with Qwest. 
        
        Business need and impact 

CLECs are at a disadvantage because Qwest Retail has access to information it needs that CLECs do not, for example,  information required to complete accurate orders and resolve troubles. For example, recently Qwest rejected an Eschelon LSR because Qwest said Eschelon was using the wrong LCC for Centrex suspends. Qwest was going to use a different LCC, neither LCC were in the Qwest PCAT. Eschelon looked in RPD and was able to tell Qwest that Eschelon was using the correct LCC and the LCC Qwest was going to use was grandparented and not valid.
        Desired CLEC resolution 

        Qwest did not tell CLECs that Qwest was no longer going to update RPD. Qwest should update RPD with current information (Qwest sent an event notification stating Qwest has not updated RPD since June 2004) and cancel the CR to retire RPD. At least, Qwest needs to communicate when it will update RPD and ensure ALL of the information currently in RPD has been transferred to the Qwest PCAT section by section. Qwest said it is retiring RPD because all of the information in RPD that CLECs need is now in the PCAT. That is not true as CLECs continue to get information they need from RPD that Qwest has not transferred to the PCAT. It is not the CLECs responsibility to tell Qwest what information Qwest needs to transfer, however, Eschelon would be willing to work collaboratively with Qwest to go through the RPD section by section. If Qwest is not willing to do so, ALL of the information in RPD should be transferred to the appropriate PCAT. When Qwest has done so, and developed a verification process CLECs can agree to, it may be appropriate to retire the database.   
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